CITY OF CROSSVILLE

392 NORTH MAIN STREET
CROSSVILLE, TENNESSEE 38555~4232
TEL (931) 484~7060
FAX (931) 484~7713

OFFICE OF THE

June 6, 2014

Mr. Everett Bolin Crab Orchard Utility District 2089 E. First Street Crossville. TN 38555

Dear Everett:

I really enjoyed our visit yesterday. I want to document our conversation and have you review to make sure I am on the same page with regards to items we discussed. Please let me know if I have interpreted anything wrong.

I will discuss with our attorney, Kenneth Chadwell, the option you suggested for dealing with the city's sewer customers in the Peavine Road area. I like the idea of having an inter-local agreement to spell out a process that will work for both of us on billing and payment for services. I did discuss your option with our billing folks and they had a couple of questions regarding notification of new customers and final billing when a customer discontinues service. I think these can be worked out.

We will be working with a communication vendor this summer and your water tank near Peavine Road will certainly be considered as a location for a repeater. I will present to Council the idea that you offered regarding possible Golf Capital message on the tank. You stated that if someone wanted to cover the cost of painting a new message your board would not have a problem with that. Didn't you say that the tank was being worked on now or was scheduled for work? What time frame do we have to make a decision on this matter?

I did speak with our utility department about checking out the meter pit to identify and correct any issues so that an interconnection can be made for emergency use only for now. You had a question about pressure and I have asked our folks to get that information for you. I told you that I think the South Cumberland contract price could be used as a basis for an agreement with Crab Orchard and Crossville. I have instructed my folks to get with your crews to discuss these issues.

Thank you for offering to demonstrate the new leak detection equipment you have in use. I discussed that with our utility manager and he will be contacting your folks.

I will share our discussion with Council and I am sure you will with your board and we can keep each other informed. I am looking forward to working with you.

Respectfully,

David A. Rutherford

Dancet Ruffeet

City Manager